Selectmen's Business Meeting Minutes Wednesday, March 10, 2021 Pike Hall at 5:00 PM

Call to order:

- 1. Roll call
 - a. Daniel Sherman, Christopher Calnan and David Pike Selectmen
 - b. Diane Harrington Town Clerk
 - c. Monique Guptill- Deputy Clerk
- 2. Approval of Minutes for 02/24/2021 SBM meeting with corrections and review of payroll and accounts payable warrants
- 3. Meeting with Bangor Savings at 4pmvia Zoom
 - a. Annual meeting to go over the accounts balance, interest rates and the changes that will need to happen after election.
- 4. Opening of Tax Acquired Bids
 - a. Selectmen opened up the bids for 4 out of the 5 properties, U04 lot 32 did not have any bids
- 5. Eminent domain Rt. 25 and S. Hiram Road meeting at 6pm
 - a. Moulton Lumber and Sophia's owners and some citizens discussed the proposed planned and how it would affect their businesses if followed through.
 - b. Another meeting is set at 6pm on March 24, 2021
- 6. Town Property Use
 - a. American Red Cross Blood Drive at the Town Hall
 - 1. 5/17,6/21,7/19,8/16,10/18 all dates from 10am-5pm
 - b. Approved except for 5/17 and 6/21 due to the construction that will be happening for the balcony.
- 7. ARFs
 - a. Samantha Hollenbaugh
 - a. Numerous questions were read, and the selectmen will send her a letter in response
- 8. Unfinished Business
 - a. Revenue/expense report
 - a. Tabled
 - b. MSAD # 55 meeting with the other Town Selectmen and Superintendent
 - a. Porter Town Hall on March 22, 2021 at 6pm
 - c. Town Election and meeting
 - a. Town Election is this Friday, March 12, 2021 held from 2pm to 8pm
 - b. Town meeting is next Monday, March 15, 2021 held at 7pm to adjournment.
- 9. New Business
 - a. Selectmen and Diane signed Monique bond and oath.
 - b. BMV and IF&W agent
 - a. Changed to Monique.
 - c. Letter from an admirer
 - a. Letter was sent from an admirer with pictures and explained how she came to visit Cornish and thought it was a neat town.
 - b. Selectmen will send a thank you letter.
 - d. Fairgrounds
 - a. Would like Judy Leonhart and Alan Wentworth appointed to committee.
 - 1. Selectmen appointed both of them to the Fairgrounds committee
 - b. Cinbro
 - 1. They are all done with using the facility and will be back to grade the road and give a donation for using the facility

- c. There are still parties that are walking their dogs at the Fairgrounds.
 - 1. Diann Perkins will write a letter to explain there is no dogs allowed on the facility
- e. Efficiency Maine Heat Pump and LED
 - a. March 31st, 2021 is the deadline
 - b. Chris would like to apply for it to update heat pump at the Fire Department

Adjourned at 6:45 PM

Approved by Selectmen:

Daniel Sherman

Chris Calnan

David Pike